[ 8-28-2024 - Reno City Council Meeting - Item # 1.1 NV Energy Utility Corridor Case No. LDC24-00015
Writt
r! en crr Name On Behalf Of Ward Email Address Phone Number Address Support Oppose Concerned| fTotal Date
Voicemail
0 1 1 2
Written Ann Whitney Ward 5 annwhitney419@gmail.com 503-860-8822 1830 Evergreen Ridge Way, Reno, NV 89523 1 August 23, 2024 at 2:01 PM
Written Ruth Ebens ruth.ebens@patagonia.com 1 August 26, 2024 at 2:38 PM




8/26/24, 10:49 AM Mail - Public Comment - CC - Outlook

City Council Comment received from Ann Whitney

Mikki Huntsman <HuntsmanM@reno.gov>
Fri 8/23/2024 2:01 PM

To:Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>

Contact Info:

Name:

Ann Whitney
Commenting_on behalf of:

Ward #:

Ward 5

Email Address:

annwhitney419@gmail.com

Phone Number:

503-860-8822

Address:

1830 Evergreen Ridge Way, Reno, NV 89523

A new comment has been submitted for the Reno City Council Meeting held on: 2024-08-28.

Section:
C Items - Public Hearing Items

Item:
LDC24-00015 (NV Energy Utility Corridor).

Position:
In opposition

Are they speaking in person?
No, | am submitting a written comment only.

If no, enter comments below:
If this conditional use permit is granted, PLEASE REQUIRE UNDERGROUND POWER LINES! Thank you.

ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS:

By checking the "Yes" below, you agree that all the information above is true and accurate. For additional information, please refer to the agenda for today's meeting.

Yes

By checking the "Yes" below, you understand, acknowledge, and expressly agree that: (1) all information submitted by you will be entered into the public record, made
available for public inspection, and freely disseminated without restriction; and, (2) any contact, personal, financial, or medical information intentionally or inadvertently
submitted by you will not be maintained in a confidential manner, or subsequently exempted from public inspection.

Yes

Do you wish to sign-up for Reno Connect e-newsletters?

Reno Connect is the best way to stay informed about the latest news and updates from the City of Reno. We'll never share your email address with third-party persons,
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companies or organizations. Visit www.Reno.Gov/RenoConnect to view all newsletter topic lists.

Yes
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LDC24-00015

Ruth Ebens <Ruth.Ebens@patagonia.com>
Mon 8/26/2024 2:38 PM
To:Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>

To Whom it May Concern,

My name is Ruth Ebens, and | reside in the West Meadows subdivision in Verdi. After witnessing the recent
Gold Ranch fire | have major concern with the proposed project, LDC24-00015, and hope you would consider
the long term benefit of underground utility lines.

The Verdi community is still in shock and reeling from the recent Gold Ranch fire that had much of the
neighborhood on evacuation watch. My understanding is that local power was cut due to the threat caused by
high winds and possible related expansion of the fire. | have now driven along the Quilici Ranch road and
witnessed the damage to the power lines in this area and it is very concerning. While | understand Line 1104 is
expected to be “high above ground” and “metal not wood”, why do we continue to put our community at risk.
This is area is prone to high wind and extreme fire danger. With that knowledge should we not take into account
the lives of the people in closest proximity to the project and not only look short-term but also consider long-
term planning.

Will the future Reno City Council think this project was a good idea? Or just a cost effective one?

Our neighbors in Sonoma County, California are evidence of the worst case scenario that we narrowly missed
with the Gold Ranch fire. There are hundreds of homes in the Verdi hills and more under construction. With
safety in mind and a long term outlook, please, again, consider putting these lines underground.

Thank you,

Ruth

Ruth Ebens | Patagonia Inc.

ruth.ebens@patagonia.com.

Pronouns: she/her/hers
775.997.3451 | cell
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